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CALENDAR OF EVENTS

October 22-24:  11th Annual State Texas Master Naturalist Conference in New Braunfels.
POINTS OF INTEREST


Travel and attendance time for monthly meetings counts as volunteer time.


Programs at meetings that can count as Advanced Training are announced in advance with the amount of time allowed noted.


Record your volunteer time immediately so there won’t be questions later about when and amount of time.


Check the calendar for dates that you may have forgotten.  We’re trying to post volunteer opportunities so there’s a record for the chapter and for members to refer to.


Watch for Advanced Training announcements in the newsletter and in emails.  Travel for such events is counted as volunteer time.


 

















MESSAGE FROM THE VP


by Betty Morgan





Hopefully, everyone is staying COOL.


The Nature Club ended this week (see related article).


No monthly meeting next Tuesday night.


Join us next Thursday evening at 5:00 at the Michelson Museum of Art in Marshall for a very special presentation (see note below and flier).


Send volunteer hours for July to Rosanna.�� �





� �








CYPRESS BASIN WILL NOT HAVE AN AUGUST MEETING


Instead of our regular monthly meeting we invite members and guests to join us for a special presentation on


Thursday, August 12 at 5:00 p.m.


Michelson Museum of Art, 216 N. Bolivar in Marshall 


“How to Attract and Identify Backyard Birds” 


presented by 


Clifford Shackelford TPWD Statewide Ornithologist and Author





Don’t miss it!








 














FORMS ONLINE





Please go to our web site (see note below) and click on FORMS to view and complete required forms.





Dues and Insurance Form – to be completed and submitted with annual dues


Monthly Volunteer Report – to save on your computer and complete each time you perform volunteer service; submit to the membership chairperson upon request


Request for Approval of Individual Volunteer Activity – must be submitted and approved before you can provide volunteer service for credit


Request for Approval of Group Volunteer Project – must be submitted and approved before a group of members can provide volunteer service for credit


Request for Approval of Advanced Training – must be submitted and approved before attending advanced training for credit





CBTMN members are encouraged to submit articles for the monthly newsletters.  Items for Events and Notices are welcomed.  Original articles of interest to members are greatly appreciated.  Deadline for the September newsletter is September 7.   You can contact Betty by email @ � HYPERLINK "mailto:bgmorgan46@yahoo.com" ��bgmorgan46@yahoo.com� or mail to:  100 Lakeview Circle, Jefferson, TX 75657.








VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES








On-going:  Healthy Habitats at Caddo Lake grant in Karnack.  Volunteer opportunities will be announced.
































WEBSITE UNDERGOING CHANGES





The state is changing our Website address.  





You can access our chapter Website by going to the state’s new Website � HYPERLINK "http://txmn.org" ��http://txmn.org� and click on Find a Chapter at the top of the page.  Then click on Cypress Basin.








2010 NATURE CLUB COMES TO AN END





The 2010 Nature Club at Caddo Lake National Wildlife Refuge ended with a final session on Tuesday, August 3.  A total of 26 different students participated in the six weekly Nature Club sessions.  The event was a part of the Healthy Habitats grant involving the Today Foundation, TPWD, and Karnack ISD. The grant is directed by Gary Endsley.  Cypress Basin Master Naturalist volunteer hours are a vital part of this grant.  We are proud to be a part of this endeavor to make a difference in the lives of these students by placing them in a role of learning about and caring for nature. Cooperative sponsor was the CLNWR and staffers Mark Williams and Leta Kay.  Texas Parks and Wildlife employees and CBMN Chapter Advisors Vanessa Adams and Ricky Maxey were actively involved in the Nature Club.





Cypress Basin Master Naturalist Chapter members who volunteered during the sessions are Ted Barrow, Jackie Boddie, Matt and Beth Honea, Sandra Hooker, Betty Morgan, Nadine Pope, Rosanna Salmon, ViAnn Sawyer, Sue Simmons, and Tom Walker.





Themes for each week were as follows:





What’s Wild?


Who Lives in a Tree?


Ants on Parade


Bird Beak Buffet


Backbone Bonanza


We’re All in This Together: The Food Chain





At the final session students participated in a very active food chain activity led by Ricky Maxey, TPWD.  The children also made wildflower seed balls which they will have the opportunity to distribute at a follow-up session at the Karnack elementary school this fall.  Each student received a certificate, their Nature Journal, and a color group picture on the last day.





KUDOS





CYPRESS BASIN


MASTER NATURALIST VOLUNTEERS





GREAT JOB!






































2010 Texas Bluebird Society Symposium Scheduled


Saturday, August 14


9:00 AM – 2:30 PM


Henderson, TX


New Civic Center at Lake Forrest Park


1005 HWY 64 W





The doors open at 8:30.  Advanced Registration ended 7/31.  Registration at the door is $6 with lunch on your own.





AGENDA


Keith Kridler – How, What & Why?  Eastern Bluebirds


Greg Grant – The Hole Truth:  East Texas Woodpeckers


Other Topics include:


Bluebird Basics


Record Keeping with Cornell’s “Nestwatch”


House Sparrow Control


	














SUBMIT VOLUNTEER REPORTS FOR JULY








REMINDER:  You are responsible for reporting your volunteer hours and advanced training hours to Rosanna.  Periodically she has to make reports to the state and also she doesn’t know to order certification completion pins and merit pins unless she has each member’s report.








�





The Michelson Museum of Art


The Caddo Lake National Wildlife Refuge


Friends of Caddo Lake NWR  


Caddo Lake Institute/Ramsar Wetland Education Center





Invite you and your friends to a reception and gallery talk  


“How to Attract and Identify Backyard Birds” 


presented by TPWD statewide ornithologist and author,





Clifford Shackelford





Plus


“Birds: A Collection of Verse and Vision”


Featuring the works of Isabelle Scurry Chapman and Jim Blackburn


And bird photographs by birder





Tom Walker





Thursday, August 12, at 5 p.m.


Michelson Museum of Art


216 North Bolivar – Marshall, Texas
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR OFFICER POSITIONS





A nominating committee will be named soon to draw up a slate of nominees for officers for 2011.  Your input is important to this process.  If you’d like to serve on the Nominating Committee please contact Ted Barrow.  If you’d like to serve in the capacity as an officer next year please let your interest be known to Ted, Betty, Rosanna, Sue, or Vanessa.  Officer positions are:  President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, and Newsletter Editor.  A slate of nominees will be announced in early October and nominations from the floor and voting will be conducted at the October 12th meeting with installation of officers slated for November 9th.











